
         Capital of Texas Bridge Association 

                                                  ACBL District 16, Unit 207 

                                         Monthly Minutes: December 11, 2013 

 

The meeting was called to order by President George Watkins at 2:45. 
 
Members Present: George Watkins, Pat Rutledge, Hutch Hutchison, Joyce Cooper, 
Robert Donathan, and Pam LaShelle. 
 
Old Business:  The Minutes of the November meeting were presented by Secretary Joyce 
Cooper and approved. 
 
Robert Donathan presented the financial statement and it was approved, subject to one 
change in rental paid to the Bridge Center of Austin. 
 
New Business: 
Pam LaShelle was selected for the May Tournament Chair. 
 
It was agreed that at the annual meeting in February there will be an Open game and an 
Under 299 game.  
 
A new program of recognition for advancing players is being introduced and the Unit was 
asked to provide $100 each month toward recognition for the new “advancers” to help 
cover the cost of a monthly board with names and a monthly luncheon to honor all these 
new milestones. It was moved and approved that the Unit would do so.  
 
The Unit was asked to cover the replacement cost of 12 new sets of plastic cards for the 
Dealing machine. It was moved and approved to do so. Each set of cards consists of 12 
dozen decks.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:20. 
 
 


